
THE  

Meeting of Lamphey Community Council meeting held on 24th January  2022 

 

In attendance were:- Cllr N Vince, Cllr S Cannon, Cllr D Phillips, Cllr J Purser, Cllr A Skeels, Cllr 

J Vince, Cllr L Scourfield,  County Cllr T Hodgson and Mrs P Davies (Clerk) 

Apologies were received from Cllr H John (working) Cllr R Tallis 

Cllr N Vince chaired the meeting. 

The following topics were discussed and decisions were made:- 

 The new noticeboard had been fitted to the Village Hall. 

 No update from PCC on hedgecutting. 

 A response from PCC was circulated in connection with cars parking on the pavement.  

After discussion is was decided to write to PCC and request that they install bollards 

to deter people from parking on the pavement. 

 Cllr J Vince had spoken to Chris Taylor from PCNP and the Clerk to arrange a meeting 

and book the hall for a date that is suitable for all parties. 

 The Chair had spoken with the representative from the Church and it was agreed to 

arrange a meeting between all interested parties soon.  Cllr J Purser to take the lead 

and follow up enquiries and Cllr T Hodgson to help with the enquiries. 

 Cllr R Talliss had circulated an update on the defibrillators.  A suitable site in Hodgeston 

as the bus shelter was not in the best of condition.  Discussion took place on the 

defibrillators in the community and their condition and when equipment would need 

changing and where new equipment would be sourced from. 

 A letter from Mr J Parson had been received that afternoon.  The Church were 

submitting a grant application for a new bench to be sited in the new churchyard.  

Resolved that a letter of support to be written. 

 Cllr R Talliss had now obtained an email address for Welsh Water and his letter could 

be sent with regard to the recent sewerage incident. 

 Lamphey School – the vision statement would be ready in the autumn. 

 Cllr T Hodgson to make enquiries as to whether PCC own the strip of land by Honeyhill 

as Lamphey School were looking for land to plant trees.  

 Report from County Councillor T Hodgson – attended a liaison meeting with Sgt Lewis 

Simpson and the anti-social behaviour at Freshwater East during the summer was 

discussed.  Sgt Lewis to possibly attend the March meeting. 

 Cllr T Hodgson had also been in touch with the Highways at PCC and the date for the 

highway repairs in Lamphey had now been pushed back to mid-February.  Councillors 

were disappointed at this response as some of the matters raised had been ongoing 

since last summer.  Cllr Hodgson was meeting with the new Chief Exec the following 

morning and would bring these matters to his attention. 

 Following a request from the Clerk for the viewing figures for the Lamphey Community 

Council website Cllr Hodgson had obtained the figures from the IT Dept and the 

Lamphey page was well viewed and is one of the most viewed pages. 



THE  

 Cllr N Vince had been involved in a tour of the School with a representative of PCC and 

a list of improvements were promised for the future. 

 Planning – NP/22/0003 – Polytunnel to house laying Hens – no objection 

 NP/22/0005 212 Trewent Park – replacement flat roof – no objection 

 NP/22/004 81 Trewent Park – replace roof to pitched and external cladding – no 

objection 

 No update on the land at Freshwater East for a possible play area.  February agenda 

 Jubilee Plans.  The Clerk had submitted a request to Valero for the loan of the 

marquee, pig roast booked, Village Hall available to use and the Village Hall would 

donate some money towards the event.  Cllr L Scourfield suggested holding a meeting 

with all interested parties and exchanging ideas and feedback on ideas.    Cllr L 

Scourfield and Cllr A Skeels to organise a meeting. 


